
 

 
 

 

Minutes : Board of Governors strategic away day 

Time and date:  10:00, Thursday 13 October 2022 

Location : The Yard, rooms 3.02, 3.05 and 3.06 

Present:  Ian Squires (Chair), Peter Collyer, Stuart Dawkins, Jon Lees (until item 28), 
Jonathan Kerry, Jonathan Mills, Katie Normington, Shreeya Paudel, Sara 
Pierson, Aashni Sawjani, Bev Shears, Dan Toner and Paul Woodgates 
 

In attendance:  Jim Bowditch (Acting Director of Estates and Facilities) (item 29), 
Simon Bradbury (Pro Vice-Chancellor International) (items 21-26 and 28-32), 
David Bryan (Director of the Strategic Planning Service) (items 21-26 and 28-
32), 
Andrew Bush (Director of Higher Education Internal Audit, KPMG) (item 28), 
Jo Cooke (Executive Director of Student and Academic Services) (items 21-26 
and 28-32), 
Pete Cross (Chief Finance and Resources Officer), 
Helen Donnellan (Pro Vice-Chancellor Business and Regional Engagement) 
(items 21-26 and 28-32), 
Mel Fowler (Executive Director of Marketing and Communications) (items 21-
26), 
Richard Greene (Deputy Vice-Chancellor), 
Tracey Jessup (Chief Transformation Officer) (items 21-26 and 28-32), 
Heather McLaughlin (Pro Vice-Chancellor Research and Academic Staff 
Development, Dean of Business and Law) (items 21-26 and 28-32), 
Simon Oldroyd (Pro Vice-Chancellor Sustainability and Dean of Health and Life 
Sciences) (items 21-26 and 28-32), 



The university maintains a Register of Interests, which records standing declarations of 
pecuniary, family or other personal interests from all members of the Board of Governors 
and the University Leadership Board. 
 

23  Appointment of a second student governor  
 
Governors considered a proposal that Ben Smith join the board as its second student 
governor, following their nomination for the role by De Montfort Students’ Union. The 
board had been provided with a copy of Ben’s biography prior to the meeting. 
 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the nomination of Ben Smith as the board’s second student governor for the 
remainder of the 2022/23 academic year be approved. Ben’s term would run from 13 
October 2022 to 30 June 2023. 
 

24  Internationalisation: higher education of the future  
 
Professor Sir Steve Smith delivered a presentation concerning the current picture of, and 
future outlook for, internationalisation in higher education. The presentation focussed on 
a range of topics, including overseas recruitment, some of the political issues associated 
with universities’ international operations, and transnational education (TNE). Arising 
from the discussion of this item, and questions from governors, the following points were 
highlighted: 
 

i. It was recognised that there was, and would continue to be, a multitude of 
opportunities in terms of TNE, and that international collaboration in higher 
education remained attractive to governments across the world. 

ii. It was agreed that it would be important for governing bodies, in partnership with 
the executive, to assess carefully the potential risks of those TNE opportunities 
and make a judgement, with the best interests of the institution in mind, as to 
which prospects should be pursued. 

iii. It was suggested that the quality of TNE, and the assurance processes that were 
in place to safeguard that quality, would be one of the key areas of concern to the 
UK government in terms of the sector’s international operations.    

 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the presentation be noted. 
 

25  DMU international update  
 
The Pro Vice-Chancellor International delivered a presentation concerning the current 
status of the university’s international operations, including financial performance as well 
as TNE activities. [Redacted]  Arising from the discussion of this item, and questions from 
governors, the following points were highlighted: 
 

i. [Redacted]  
ii. [Redacted]  
iii. [Redacted]  

 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the presentation be noted. 





That the presentation be noted. 
 

28  Commercial income in the higher education sector  
 
Andrew Bush 



v. It was acknowledged that the development of high quality, specialist space, for 
example laboratories, might give the university a competitive edge, but it would 
be critical to be confident of the demand for programmes that utilised that space 
in order to ensure a return on investment. 

vi. It was suggested that the university explore ways in which it might develop its 
existing estate, particularly any buildings that were currently vacant, before 
considering the acquisition of new space. 

 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the presentation be noted. 
 

30  Review of the board ’s performance  
 
Members were content that the board had been effective in discharging its 
responsibilities. It was felt that all present had been enabled to be effective in their 
contribution and that there had been sufficient opportunities for the discussion of each 
agenda item. It was suggested that it would be useful to reflect on the length of the agenda 
for future strategic away days to ensure that a balance was struck between the amount 
of business being considered and the length of time allowed for the discussion of each 
item. 
 

31  Date of the next mee ting  
 
As per item 32, a virtual extraordinary meeting of the Board of Governors would take 
place via MS Teams at a time to be confirmed in the morning of 20 October 2022. 
 
The next ordinary meeting of the Board of Governors would take place at 10:00 on 24 
November 2022 in Bede House, room 0.46. 
 

32  Any other business  
 
[Redacted]  
 

Meeting duration: 10:00-16:34 


